
 

 

 

Quarterly Donor Update 
September 2020  

 

Dear BGCNLT Family, 

 

Let us begin with thanks to all of you who have helped the Club over the last 6 months. We have 

accomplished so much for local kids and families and could not have done so without the support 

and confidence that you have provided. Since the pandemic began in March, we have continued 

to be guided by two principles: ensuring the safety of our community, and delivering on our 

mission of enabling youth to be productive, caring, and responsible citizens. Since March, we 

have taken intentional steps on both of those fronts to support our greater community. We have 

invested heavily in remote learning and enrichment activities; put in place robust COVID 

screening, safety, and monitoring procedures; and continued to adapt our policies to support the 

evolving needs of our Club Members and Staff. 

Here are a few highlights since our last update: 

Summer Program: On June 15, we reopened the Kings 

Beach Clubhouse to children of essential workers, so 

parents could return to work knowing their children were 

safe and having fun. We averaged nearly 50 Club 

Members each week and had a BLAST! We explored a 

variety of topics through weekly themes (like Super 

Heroes or Olympic Dreams) and orchestrated 

corresponding challenges to engage the kiddos. For 

example, Club Members participated in a “Myth Busters 

Challenge,” in which groups identified a STEM-related 

question and created an experiment to confirm or bust the 

myth. The kids utilized problem-solving techniques and 

applied creativity to science! In addition, we operated a 

number of outdoor specialty camps – from Mountain 

Biking to Stand-Up Paddle and Golf – to offer members a 

unique opportunity to enjoy the Tahoe sunshine and learn 

new skills.  

Wine on the Water: We organized a truly extraordinary 

Virtual Wine on the Water on August 12-16 – the first of 

its kind. We raised over $43,000 in proceeds, surpassing 

our goal of $40,000. These results were terrific, 

particularly considering the challenges we faced shifting 

the event to a digital format. Sending an emailed high-five 

to our Auction Item Donors, Supporters, and Committee 

Members for their great work. We assembled an incredible 

array of unique items to bid on, from wine and travel, to 

recreational activities, and jewelry and art. Mark your 

calendars for next year’s Wine on the Water! The date is 

already set for June 13, 2021.  

Fall Programs: Club is back for Fall Programming, and 

we are rethinking how to broaden and deepen Distance 

Learning and Enrichment as part of the Club Experience 

for our youth. We are currently operating all-day programs 

supporting distance learning for 96 members in Kings 

Beach and 24 members in Truckee, and after-school 

enrichment programs for 36 members at the Duffield 

Youth Program in Incline Village. On October 30, we are pleased to report the return of the 

~spookiest~ party of the year: Harvest Fest in 2020! We’ve reimagined the event to bring you 

tons of Fall FUN, while following guidance and recommendations for safer ways to celebrate 
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together in person. The format is simple: participants (grouped by family) will walk through 

spaced-out stations that include no-contact tricks, treats, and tamales! We hope you will join us 

on Friday, October 30 from 5-8pm outside of the Kings Beach Clubhouse.  

 

Each of us has been affected by the pandemic in different ways, but we have all worked together 

to keep our community safe and healthy while contending with complex decisions. We are proud 

of the work our Club has done for local kids and their families and immensely grateful for the 

support we have received to do so. Our community truly is GREAT and we thank you for being 

a part of it. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

Mindy Carbajal, CEO 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Donor & Program Spotlight: Meal Service 

 

What’s cooking, BGCNLT? We are proud to 

announce that we distributed over 32,000 

nutritious meals to children and families across 3 

sites since Mid-March. This effort was 

generously supported by local restaurants, 

businesses, and foundations – we cannot thank 

them enough for their contributions.  

Below please find a list of participating 

restaurants, businesses, and foundations that 

made it ALL happen! As staff, it was wonderful 

to see how a delicious meal could provide a little 

spark of optimism to food insecure families as 

we tempered these tumultuous times. Thank you, 

supporters!  

 

Moe’s Orginial BBQ 

Gus’s BBQ 

Mogrog Rotisserie 

Brewforia 

The Pioneer Cocktail Club & Kitchen 

Azzara’s Italian Restaurant 

Bridgetender 

Full Belly Deli 

Tahoe Luxury Properties 

Greg & Donna McKay 

Bill & Trudy Ausfahl 

Tahoe Mountain Resorts Foundation 

Andrew Sabin Family Foundation 

Dave & Cheryl Duffield 

Town of Truckee 

Dogwood Builders 

Tahoe Fuller’s 

Lopez Excavating, Inc. 

Old Brockway Golf Course 

 

 

The Rotary Club Incline Village 

Lanza’s Restaurant 

Incline Serves 

Kimberli & Norbert Szczurek 

Tahoe Truckee Community Foundation 

Melissa Hodous 

Martis Camp Community Foundation 
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We’d also like thank the following donors who supported BGCNLT’s COVID-19 relief efforts 

from March 15th, 2020 to ensure youth and their families had the critical resources they needed 

to endure throughout the pandemic. 

 

$10,000+ 

BGCA-Coca Cola Foundation  
California Department of Education (ASES) 

Dave & Cheryl Duffield Foundation  
Harvey and Leslie Wagner Foundation   

Katz Amsterdam Charitable Trust  
Kroop Family Foundation  

Lahontan Community Foundation  
Martis Camp Community Foundation  

North Tahoe Public Utility District  
Richard & Linda Offerdahl 

Parasol Tahoe Community Foundation  
Placer County Office of Education  

Maryanne Sangiacomo 

Kern Schumacher 

Nancy Siebens Binz 
Tahoe Mountain Resorts Foundation  

Tahoe Truckee Community Foundation  
Tahoe Truckee Excellence in Education 

Foundation Operations  
Town of Truckee 

Ken & Terry Yagura 
 

$5,000-$9,999 

Andrew Sabin Family Foundation  

BGCA-Safeway Foundation  
Melanie Jackson Donor Advised Fund at TTCF 

Jeri Johnson 
Ananth Natarajan 
Gabriela Parcella 

 
$2,500-$4,999 

Bill & Trudy Ausfahl 
BGCA  

Russell Bishop 
Christ the King Lutheran Church  

David & Cheryl Duffield Fund  
Melissa Hodous 

William Kuchulis 
Enrique Lopez 

Greg & Donna McKay 
Chris McClain 

Heather Sullivan 
Pay it Foreward and Youth in Action  

Tahoe Luxury Properties  
 

$1,000-$2,499 

Bear Belly Brewing Company 

Blaine & Brian Bolton  

Dogwood Builders  

Matt & Carly Ennis Mountain Workspace 
Barry Golombik & Mary Danahey 

Amanda Haeder 
Kathy Hughes 

Kiwanis Club of North Lake Tahoe  
Paul Kwan 

Andy & Amy Levy 
Tony Lillios 

Mike McGee 
Eddie & Laura McGeorge 

Patricia Neary 
James & Phoebe O'Brien 

Old Brockway Golf Course 
Heidi Palmer 

Kevin Reeth 
Ridgeline  

Deborah and Mark Spohr 
Amy Stolarski 

Kimberli & Norbert Szczurek 

Virginia B. Hirsh Foundation 
Robert Wagner 

Chris and Jennifer Watts 
 

$500-$999 

Cynthia Avila 

Theresa Berry 
Bervid Custom Building 

Robert Bitowft & Denise Bezrutch 
Shawn Cardinal 

Stacy Combs 
Fred Cook 

Roy & Claudia Curran 

Dana Dose 

Balint Family 
Pardella Family 

Dan & Cindy Flores 
Jonathan & Inez Hollander-Lake 

Michael & Denise Hurst 
Janey John 

Janet & Monte Klein 
John Lee 

Julie Ludviksen 
Tim Mcgo 

Bill & Lynn Poland 
Ronald Randolph-Wall 

Christine Rimer 
Sanna Schlosser 
Jill Schott 

Martha Smith 
Luke and Staci Stevenson 

Alex West 
Brett Williams 

Catherine & Greg Woodson 
 

$250-$499 

Donald & Virginia Bell 

Steve & Renee Bouck 
Gary & Patti Boxeth 

Jonathan Brown 
The Clorox Company  

Sherry & Wes Covell 
Gudrun Dybdal 

Norah Findlay 
Suzanne Gale 

Robert & Ellen Gifford 
Ed & Karen Grady 

Robert Green 

John Gresley 

John & Susan Hassenplug 
Lauralee Hyde 

Jeff Rauenhorst 
Larry & Patsy Sevison 

Kathleen Sheehy 
Thomas Specht & Claudia Curran 

Jason & Jorene Steves 
Brian & Dita Stone 

St. Patrick's Episcopal Church 
 

$100-$249 

Al & Susan Adams 

Virginia Alosi 
Chris & Sarah Arroyo 

Paula Ash 
Fred Berkowitz 

Mary Blount 
Ashley Cline 

James & Nancy Cline 

Katie Colarchik 
Wendy Cole 

Denton & Chrissy Earnhardt 
Wendy Elwell 

Bryan Faxel 
Elise & Rob Fett 

Kathy Fillmore 
Becky Graham 

Mike Gridley 
Erica Lied 

Patricia Lord 
Christine Marsh Madden 

Jeffrey McGehee 

Rebecca Meyerholz 

Douglas Miller 
Dawn Murray 

Connie Nowlin 
Kelley Ogilvy 

Christy Ray 
Catherine & Chuck Raymer 

Michelle Reilly 
Shauna Righellis 

Sacred Salon 
Kaili Sanchez 

Nicole Sayegh 
Francis & Irene Schneller 

Amanda Serna 
Janie Sharp 
Dottie Sievert 

The Solomon Foundation 

Alfred & Esther Sonnenberg 

Ali Stoner 
Lauren & Luke Van Loon 

Georgia Veeh 
Kristy Wright 

 
Up to $99 

Janet & Joe Anooshian 
Stephany Arroyo & Jeff Jones 

Lance Berc 
Nancy Bervid 

Nancy Blackmon 
Colin Burt 

Heidi Bushway Verkler 
Lauren Dartt 

Lindee Eckert 
Lynda English 

Eileen Fahrner 

Lisa Fritsch 

Karen Justesen 
Jennifer Kavanagh 

Win Lee 
Nancy McNair 

Jim & Diane Morrison 
Karen Mountjoy 

Dana Petersen 
Karin Schwarz 

Lana Staniforth 
Lori Stewart 

Michaela Tonking 
Rachel Turner 

Mischel Twining 
Hannah Wetmore 

Bonnie Whittemore 
Laurie Woods

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Stay In The Know 

We want to make sure that you are kept up-to-date on what is happening at the Club and 

informed about the amazing programs that you make possible. This newsletter will be sent out 

quarterly. In addition, our website and social media outlets have tons of information about 

programs, partnerships, and more. Visit our website at www.bgcnlt.org and find us, @bgcnlt, on 

Facebook, Instagram, or Twitter! 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 


